Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in the Old Schoolroom
Wednesday 21 March 2012 at 8.00pm
PRESENT: Cllr Joanna Rose (Chair), Cllr Justin Sellers, Cllr Nigel Winnett, Cllr Wendy Kett, 
Cllr Tom Jameson-Evans, Barbara Mitchell Clerk
120. Receive Apologies: to accept apologies for absence.
Cllr Kirsty Ashurst, Cllr Chris Measures, District Cllr Ashley Bond
121. Public Meeting Open Forum Adjournment: no member of the public attended.
122. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: to declare any personal or prejudicial interests.
Cllr Rose and Cllr Kett declared an interest as members of the committee organising the Queen’s Jubilee celebration.
123. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting held on 18th January 2012.

The minutes were agreed as a true record of the meeting and duly signed.
 124. Planning

a.) 12/00259/APP and ALB 28 High Street Weedon Demolition and erection of replacement extension. There were no comments and no objections.
125. Neighbourhood Watch event 10th March 2012

21 residents plus 6 from Parish Council attended. 7 new NHW members joined and one possible new Co-ordinator. New NHW members to be sent Community messaging link to sign up. Clerk to arrange meeting of NHW co-ordinators and TVP.
126. Environment:
a. Footpaths, Footways and Highways: The pot holes on the Aston Abbotts Road have recently been filled. Resurfacing of Aston Abbotts Road will take place between 15th June to 25th June 2012. Road surface is breaking up at junction between High St and Northcroft. Clerk to ask BCC if resurfacing in June can include this area. 
Residents have reported a large hole developing at bottom of Cooks Hill. Clerk to report to BCC.
b. Dog bin. The dog bin is being used regularly.
c. Street Lighting; Cllr Jameson-Evans has completed the street light audit and the information will shortly be entered on the mapping software. 
a. Play Area: One of the ropes has broken on the climbing ladder. Clerk to ask AVDC if they know of suitable contractor to repair the break. Clerk to ask Lynch Garden Services to spread bark chippings in Play area. It was agreed to continue to use Lynch Garden Services for grass cutting for the next financial year, if the cost remained the same. AVDC have confirmed that they will retain the grass cutting contract for a further year.
b. New Road Trees: Cllr Kett to seek alternative contractor to plant new trees along New Road as this work is still outstanding. It was agreed to proceed if the cost was similar to the previous quote.
c. Pond ; It was agreed that no further planting would take place at present due to the low water level and imminent hose pipe ban.
d. Street nameplates ; No street name plates required replacing.
e. Street Cleansing : AVDC have confirmed that Cooks Hill and New Road can be litter picked when requested.
f. Salt bins ; The Clerk has reported that the salt pile at the end of Cooks Hill needs replacing.
127.Correspondence and other communications including reports on Local Area Forum and training courses.
a. John Bridle’s Charity and Lord Fortescue’s Charity have requested the appointment of new trustees, as terms have expired. Mike Moore has agreed serve a further term as a Trustee. Stephen Sidebotham will be asked to serve, proposed by Cllr Kett and seconded by Cllr Jameson - Evans.
b. Cllr Rose attended the Bucks County Show Traffic meeting on Monday 23rd January. New traffic arrangements have been agreed and will be communicated in the next newsletter article and in the letter that accompanies the passes.

c. Local Area Forum feedback. The Paralympics torch route will finish at Stoke Mandeville on 28th August with entertainment and pyrotechnics in the town. Bucks Highways have a new tool for infilling pot holes more efficiently. The Forum was in favour of the East/West rail link. There is a small budget for applications for projects.

d. Best Kept Village Competition. It was agreed that Weedon would be entered, Clerk to complete entry form. Clerk to request litter pick for May including New Road and Cooks Hill, prior to judging in June.
e. The Clerk reported on a recent course attended on Data Protection and Freedom of Information. It was agreed to register with the Information Commissioner at a cost of £35 per annum.
f. Parish on-line service. Membership has now been completed and all Councillors can access the getmapping service. The location of street lights and salt bins in Weedon will initially be shown on the maps.

g. AVDC Letter regarding Touring Arts and Holiday Programme. It was decided not to purchase any of these services.

128. Implementation and review of Weedon Village Parish Plan Action Points
a. The Parish Plan Action point spreadsheet has been updated. It was agreed that bulb/primula  planting would be discussed at the September meeting.
b. Donate a Gate Scheme. BCC have quoted £1888 ex. vat to supply 8 kissing gates but will install free of charge. The cost was agreed and Cllr Measures will be asked to proceed with requesting permission from landowners. The Trust has asked that the entry into their field at the Aston Abbotts end, not be narrowed by the kissing gate. It was suggested that the entrance be moved further into the field to retain the wider entry.
c. Traffic Calming. A report is still awaited from Sian Thomas at BCC despite several requests. Clerk to contact other Parish Councils for details of hiring their Community Speedwatch equipment.
d. Review of website. The meeting ruled out a third party managed website. A better designed website that could be managed by Councillors would be preferable. Defer to next meeting.
e. Play area. A design and costing has been received from Timberplay. Copies were distributed for consideration and will be discussed at the next meeting.
129.
Queen’s Jubilee

The organising committee are planning a parade, street party and screening of the river pageant in the Old Schoolroom. The Golf Society will sponsor party bags for the children, and the Old Schoolroom committee will not charge hire fees. It was agreed that the Parish Council would contribute £350 towards the cost of the event.

130.
May newsletter article
This will include details of the pot hole reporting procedure and new BCC tool, County Show traffic arrangements, Best Kept village competition entry and the Community Speedwatch scheme to recruit volunteers.

131. 
Finance and accounts
a. Grants have been received from NALC - £31.40 for 50% cost of Clerk training.
The Parish Council would like to thank Bucks County Councillor Niknam Hussain for a grant of £205 for replacing the notice board
b. The financial statements of accounts and bank reconciliations for the year to date end February were agreed. Clerk to update the budget column.
c. The Council resolved to issue the following cheques:
BALC 


Annual subscription


1063


£67.34

Getmapping plc

PSMA licence



1064


£36.00

The Old Schoolroom
Booking 18th Jan hire


1065


£15.00

Barbara Mitchell
Jan salary and expenses 

1066


£374.43

Barbara Mitchell
Feb salary and expenses

1067


£289.94

NALC 


Best Kept village competition fee
1068


£10.00

132.  To agree the date of next meeting. 
The Annual Parish meeting will take place at the Chapel at 7.30pm Wednesday 16th May 2012 which will include annual reports from village organisations. The full Parish Council meeting will follow at 8pm.
The meeting closed at 22.30pm.






Signed…………………………………. Date…………………

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​



